
Gorley Vale Riding Club Newsletter 

September 2017 
 

Hi all  

Well that’s the summer over… children back to 

school/college/university etc.  Hope everyone has had a 

good few weeks and got lots of riding in. I know a few 

members went on a mums pony club camp which sounds 

great fun, and we have four members, including our chair 

and our membership secretary, away on a riding holiday 

in Spain at the moment, so I’m looking forward to getting 

a write up about it all when they return.  

Just to remind everyone subs are due by 1st October. Please can you send cheques, made payable to Gorley Vale 

Riding Club, to Sarah Madgwick or you can do a bank transfer to the Gorley Vale account - Sort code: 30 97 08. 

Account no: 01404126. Please drop an email to Sandy to let her know if you have made a payment in this way 

at sandyA681@googlemail.com. 

And most importantly remember the AGM on 19th Oct – details further down 

 

September Stretch 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ǎǘǊŜǘŎƘ ŦǊƻƳ ¢heresa, hopefully everyone has been building them up each month into a lovely 

stretchy session.  

Lying down with a cushion under your head, lengthen one leg out on the floor whilst gently hugging the other one in 

towards your chest, really push the hip of the lengthened leg away from you as you raise your chest up off the floor, 

hold for a few seconds then place head carefully back down and repeat, then switch the legs around and repeat. 

These exercises are great for releasing tight hip flexor muscles, particularly if you have been riding shorter stirrups 

for jumping! 
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 Stuff we’ve done… 

20th August ‘Have a go dressage’  

Unfortunately I was away at a festival for this one, (which saved me the embarrassment of not knowing where X is) but it 

sounds as if the day went really wellê hereõs a report from Lucie  

The ôhave a go dressageõ at Brendaõs field was enjoyed by all that took part.  Lucie Evans was kind enough to come and 

be the judge for the day and I (another Lucie!) was her writer (didnõt realise how difficult that job is!! Donõt think I will 

volunteer for that again in a hurry, well not before I learn to spell rhythm an yway!) The weather was kind and thanks 

must go to Brendaõs family who all helped to set out the dressage arena earlier in the week. 

We judged all the Intro B tests first and 9 riders had a go with some pleasing results and hopefully some pointers to 

go away and work on. 

After a quick tea break (thanks to the tea makers) we judged 7 members who upped their game and put their best 

hooves forward to complete the Prelim 18 test. I seemed to be writing rhythm and tempo a lot and even had the 

comment of handbrake turn! (Not sure that was a compliment though!!)   

I think everyone had fun getting together for the morning, some had a pop round a few show jumps that were put up 

and with tea and biscuits to share, everyone had the chance to have a natter and console poor Brenda who is now 

wearing a body brace due to recently having a nasty fall. I know all the GVRC members will join me in wishing Brenda 

a speedy recovery.  

The results are below ð well done everyone for ôhaving a goõ. 

 

Intro B Test  

1st    Jo Casellas           Holly 

2nd   Wendy Treble     Bert 

3rd   Sally Lorton          Anna 

4th   Joules Wickstead   Archie 

5th   Alex Taylor           Twizzle 

6th   Sandy Arend        Summer 

 

Prelim 18 Test  

1st    Jo Casellas          Holly 

2nd   Wendy Treble    Bert 

3rd   Joules Wickstead   Archie 

4th   Alex Taylor          Twizzle 

5th   Tina Whittet       Foggy 

6th    Di Barnaby        Krish 

 

 

 



!ƴŘ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ 5ƛΩǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ -  

Once again G.R.V.C. did us a good turn in letting us 'non-competitive' members 'have-a-go' at the sport of dressage. 

Some of us tried real hard to remember our tests but thank goodness for the callers on the day!! I think that we all 

thoroughly enjoyed the experience and I for one had all of my failings confirmed and I now know precisely what I 

need to work on, should I ever get the urge to have a go for real. It was a bonus to get a 'special' rosette, although I 

think that meant special needs....Thank you G.V.R.C for another enlightening and fun day. Di. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Stuff Coming Up 

Remember - if you are interested in any of the events please please book as early as 

possible so that the organisers have a good idea of numbers.  

 

September 8th – Skittles Evening / American Supper  

This has been cancelled due to lack of interest L 

 

 

October 15th – Try Le-Trec – our version! J  

Tina’s Fields, Godshill. 

Come along and give it a go… £10 per rider….there are 3 sections to this fun sport: 

1) Control of Paces – walk as fast as you can then turn and canter as slowly as you can over a measured 

distance.  

2) A cross country obstacle course – this varied course may include small jumps, standing still in a given area, 

trotting down an incline, opening gates etc. Each obstacle can be missed if you don’t want to try it, you 

won’t be eliminated, just lose points. 

3) An orienteering phase. Following a mapped route at a given speed. 

Email Tina or me if you want to book in for this one - tinawhittet@btinternet.com    sunshine.gardens@yahoo.co.uk 

 

October 19th GVRC AGM & Supper 

The Foresters Pub. 

Please come along to this to make sure the committee know what sort of things 

you want us to provide, share your ideas and maybe even get involved, we have 

at least two committee members stepping down this year so maybe volunteer 

to join the committee! If anyone is keen to take over the newsletter just let me 

know. 

We are also covering the cost of the main meal for paid up members so make 

sure you get your subs in and it’s a cheap night out J 

Jade has provided a menu for us to pre-

order so please let Joules know your 

choice by Saturday 13th October -  Joules-

cousteau@hotmail.co.uk 

See you there  
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November 4th X Country at Tenantry Farm 

Have a go round the cross country course, pairs or groups welcome.  

Times between 10:00 – 12:00 

This was a really good event last year so don’t miss out, contact 

Joules on 07833 313 933 or email joules-cousteau@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Email me with anything interesting or maybe not even that interesting to go in the newsletter…. A mums camp write 

up would be good??? 

 

Happy riding all 

Tanya 

Sunshine.gardens@yahoo.co.uk 
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